Faculty Senate Minutes (09/01/2022) at 3:30 in person and via zoom

Senators present:  Danyelle Ackall, Lavonne Adams, Sean Atkinson, David Bedford, Ellen Broom, Leslie Browning-Samoni, , Ashley Coles, Layne Craig, Molli Crenshaw, Cliff Defee, Kathryn Ellis, Jennifer Engler, Pamela Frable, Greg Friedman, Julie Fry, Peter Frinchaboy, Richard Galvin, Sophia Garcia, Eric Gonzales, Dustin Hahn, Jill Havens, Hanan Hammad, Omar Harvey, Emily Herzig , Tracy Hicks, Hayat Hokayem, Hadi Hosainy, Oteka Jackson-Cenales, Clark Jones, Swaminathan Kalpathy, Morgan Kiani, Alex Lemon, Laurel Lynch, Brandon Manning, Kelly McCormick, Lydia Mackay ,Till Meyn, Vassil Mihov, Thomas Moeller, Marc Neri, Kimberly Owczarski, Esther Paik, Jan Quesada, Brandy Quinn, Twyla Robinson, James Rodriguez, Santiago Pinon,  David Sandell, Michael Sawey, Chris Sawyer, Rebecca Sharpless, Michael Skinner, Loren Spice, Daxton Stewart, Matt Switzer, Kelly Trager,  Derek Tomlin, Corey Trahan, Bingyan Wei, Mat Wenzel, Danielle Walker, Daniel Williams, Barbara Wood, Qinghua Yang.
Senators absent (Excused): Sarah Angle, Patricia Duncan, Eric Kojola, Janie Robinson.
Senators absent (Unexcused): Layne Bradley, Brian Clinnin, Phil Esposito, San-Ky Kim, Sohyun Lee, Sriram Thirumalai, Jeff Todd, Robyn Ward, Mark Wills, Jessica Zeller, Xiaolu Zhou.

Dr. Jill Havens, the Chair of the Faculty Senate (FS), called the meeting to order at 3:30 pm, and the minutes from the previous meeting were approved. She then announced that October is the Native American month which acknowledges all Native Americans who lived and live on this land. She also announced that the first event for the Race and Reconciliation Initiative will take place on November 1st, and TCU BOO activity for faculty and staff will take place on October 25. (PPT Slide 4). She then drew attention to the honorary degree nomination schedule where the deadline for nominations is November 1st.  Completed nominations will be released to the Senate ONLY on November 5th; the closed voting session during the FS meeting is on December 1st, and forwarding the recommended names to the Board of Trustees will be by Jan. 13th (Slide 5). 
Then she gave the floor to Chancellor Boschini who welcomed everyone back and gave an update on the President’s search. He said that the committee had a very diverse pool of applicants, and so far they reduced the applicants to 7 whom the search committee will meet in person. Then a few of those will be invited to campus to meet everyone. Dr. Havens added that she’s happy to carry questions the faculty have to the search committee, then she opened the floor to Provost Dahlberg. 
The Provost first addressed the issue of Research 1 (R1) Carnegie classification (Very high research activity) or Research 2 (R2) (high research activity) Carnegie classification for universities. She said that during  the Board of Trustees (BOT) meeting last year, the BOT had decided to preserve the R2 status for TCU and to estimate the cost factors for R1 Carnegie classification. So Far TCU is at the low end of R2, so the goal is to move TCU up in the R2 ranking (which the Provost refers to as R2+). This means there needs to be strengthening of  research by having more grants flow into TCU, and producing more doctoral students.  Also there needs to be intentional hiring of faculty that can conduct interdisciplinary research (e.g. hiring data scientists who can work on research in multiple disciplines). She added that when she came to TCU, the university was in sustainability mode, but shortly moved to budget cut mode, but now it is moving back into growth mode. The growth and hiring will happen at a rate to sustain a strong R2 status, and at a rate which matches student growth. Moreover, now there is a rationale and a need to grow graduate programs that can produce more Ph.D. students (Provost Senate slides).

The Provost then moved on to talk about the faculty workload equity model. This model is a response to the inconsistencies across colleges of how much faculty teach and what percentage of time teaching or doing research is considered. She said that this is just a model, and that the Deans are empowered to set the College policy. This model is about quantity not quality and emphasized that this model is not there to increase people’s workload. She said calculating merit only by research is not fair because an endowed chair who is supported by 70% of time for research should not be evaluated similarly to a faculty who is not supported as much for research (Provost Senate slides).
         
Then Jill gave the floor to the chair of Staff Assembly chair, Evelyn Richardson, who expressed her pleasure at working with the FS and Student Government Association.  She announced that Robyn Reid was elected as a chair-elect and will be chair next year. She described the work of the Staff Assembly collaborating with various committees and helping with various policies such as mental health initiatives, nicknames on student IDs. She’s looking forward to celebrating the 150th year with the everyone else in TCU and its community. She mentioned the clothing/coat drives that the Staff Assembly runs around holiday time, and some members of the Senate asked for more information and for the Faculty Senate to be included in these events.

Then Jill gave the floor to Danyelle Ackall who informed the senators of the course shell that is created on TCU Online, with the FSEC handling it as professors and other senators registered as students. There will be modules which include the agenda, the zoom link, resolutions, and approved minutes. Jill acknowledged Clark Jones who had initially came up with this idea.

Then Jill gave the floor to the chair of the Faculty Relations Committee (FRC), Thomas Moeller, who introduced the resolution previously distributed to senators on academic freedom. The floor was opened to discussion and he responded to a question that this resolution is proactive rather than reactive. The resolution went for a vote, which passed by 47 votes (12 online and 35 present). (Slides 15-18)

Then, Jill gave the floor to the Assistant Vice-Chancellor (Internal Audit), Kim Adams who talked about several changes forthcoming regarding the reimbursements for vendors and for faculty. She explained that the new system will make reimbursements easier. The change will happen such that the faculty can upload their receipts from their phone, can have a travel credit card, and the overall process is streamlined to make things faster and more efficient. This will be piloted starting in November 2022 and will go live in January 2023 

Finally, Jill gave the floor to the Dean of Students, Karen Morgan (Slides 32-44) who informed the faculty that the there was an increase of reported cases of students having problems this year from last year. She told faculty that the best way to report any student problem is to fill out the online "Student of Concern"  form available on the Dean of Student's website because that’s the fastest way the Dean of Students’ office can respond. She said if faculty get a call from a student whom they feel concerned about his/her eminent safety, the faculty should call TCU police or direct the student to the counseling services. She also went over a slide with specific and very simple directions for faculty in dealing with a student in crisis. This slide, in the form of a flyer, will be sent out to all faculty and posted on the FS TCU Course Shell. 

At 5:05 Jill Havens adjourned the meeting.
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